

NEWSLETTER 2015/575

11 December 2015

www.allsaints-leekwootton.warwickshire.sch.uk www.easyfundraising.org.uk admin3588@welearn365.com Mrs Garlick All Saints' Extra 07971598909

Dear Parents.

This Week

The highlight of my week has certainly been the whole school performance of 'The Grumpy Sheep'. I smiled throughout the event, laughed frequently and was struck by several special moments when the love of Christmas was tangible in the children's actions. The children really communicated the real meaning of this special time of year. Many thanks to you all.

Parent Governor Election

Two nominations have been received for the parent governor post and ballot papers have gone out to each family. Please return by Monday.

Class News

Highlights of the week.

Oak Class: One more parent helper needed on Monday morning to walk with children to the post box to post letters to Father Christmas.

Named carrier bag needed to put Christmas goodies in to take home please.

Our highlight of the week, has got to be the Christmas play. Everyone in Oak worked so hard and we are very proud of them all! Everyoe looked fantastic on the stage in their costumes. Well done.

Oak and Ash: Reading books will be collected in on Monday.

Ash Class: We've continued our vehicles topic learning poems and designing our own fantasy car inspired by Chitty Chitty Bang Bang!! The children had great fun imagining and describing helicopter propellers, sun parasols, skis and digger arms.

Dudley Class: Dudley have worked so hard this week. We are very impressed by how much effort they are putting into writing their newspaper reports, well done! Needless to say, the Christmas Play was wonderful. Everyone should be very proud.

Waller Class: This week we have been using all the tricks in our writer's tool kit to complete our Greek Myth. It has been an epic journey (like the Oddesy) looking at effective synonyms for said, powerful adverbs and emotion sentences to show how a character is feeling along with a fantastic battle scene with a terrifying monster.

We have also been making Christmas related things that I'm sure you will see more of next week. I would also like to say that the class had quite a challenge in the Christmas performance, (the poem in particular was difficult to perform because of the old fashioned language. A huge thank you for all the cakes and to those parents who helped at the cake sale.

Wise Class: In Wise Class this week we had a DT day creating our World War II Anderson shelters. The results were fantastic - with the children sharing great imagination and creativity. We also worked hard punctuating speech and planning our historical narrative stories that are set in the Blitz of 1940.

Countdown to Christmas

Sunday 13th December

9.30 No Service

4.00 Christmas Carols All Saints' Parish Church

Join us for the community carol service. The children will be singing as part of the service. Please indicate on the slip if your children are attending. It would be lovely to see as many children as possible at this special community event.

Tuesday 15th December

No Swimming today

Eye Check Reception children

Blind Club Entertainers

The choir will be entertaining members of the local Blind Club at their Christmas Lunch at Kenilworth Cricket Club.

Wednesday 16th December

9.15 Open Christmas Assembly All Saints' Parish Church

Offers of help to walk children to church appreciated.

School Christmas Lunch

Thursday 17th December *Party Day*: Fun filled day

Children may wear their party clothes all day.

Friday 18th December Christmas Jumper Day

Come dressed in your favourite Christmas Jumper for our last day. Maybe a little tinsel too!

2.15 Christmas Singalong

A whole school afternoon of informal fun. Parents are invited. Break up for Christmas at 3.15.

Sunday 20th December

9.30 All Age Communion and Children's Groups6.00 Service of nine lessons and carolsAll Saints' Parish Church

Thursday 24th December 4.00 pm BLESSING OF THE CRIB with Children's Nativity

Come as Shepherds, Angels, Kings or animals from the Stable and join the celebration of that first Christmas.

11.30pm Midnight Holy Communion

Friday 25th December Christmas Day 9am Christmas Communion 11am All Age Worship Monday 4th January Staff INSET Day
Tuesday 5th January Children return to
school

All Saints' Extra

All Clubs end at 4.30 pm, Chill Out ends at 5.15pm.

Mrs Garlick is available by email on garlick.a@welearn365.com or via the school telephone number 01926 400498.

P.T.F.A: Making a difference!

Our next Steering Group meeting is on 12th January at 7.30pm in 'The Hub'. All welcome.

GREEN LEEK 10K 2016

Calling all enthusiastic runners and non runners who enjoy organising exciting events. We have a vision for a 10K race starting at Burton Green and ending in Leek Wootton to celebrate the 20th Anniversary of All Saints' Primary School in Autumn 2016. The two schools are 10k apart!

If you would like to be involved in an organising group to look at the possibilities. Please contact me on head3588@welearn365.com

Use our Virtual Shop. www.easyfundraising.org.uk
Just go to the site and register, we are listed as All Saints Leek Wootton.

Further details available from kimberleylunn@yahoo.co.uk

Genuine Hill Wootton Grown Christmas Trees

Choose and buy your real English grown Christmas tree from Hilary Farm, Hill Wootton, Warwick from Tel 855556

Awards

Truly Brilliant - Jimmie Alsop, Clara Wheals, Matthew Mendia, Amelia Mafe, Evie Shields Glow Worm -

Rainbow Steps - Grace Tyreman-Goodwin, Gio Dhillon, Leo Barratt

Raising the Roof - Ruby Hicks, Panagiotis Nezis

Silver Plus: Thea Cooper

Silver: Anton Helling

Mathetics

Reception - Emily Slater KS1 - Oscar Parker KS2 - Ronan Bibb **S Patterson**